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To whom it may concern 

 

I am a 15 year old freshman at Oregon Charter Academy. This is my second year at 

a charter school, and I had never considered charter school as an option until the 

2020-2021 school year. I was lucky enough to be able to attend a charter school 

during rough times. I have found that working in an online setting has bettered my 

learning experience, and I think that everyone should have the opportunity to make 

the choice that best fits their learning style. You shouldn’t have to be held back from 

learning the way that works best for you. I am thriving at Oregon Charter because I 

enrolled in time before the 3% cap, imagine how many kids didn’t get that same 

chance because they didn’t enroll in time. I think that removing the cap would give so 

many other students the opportunity to discover if charter school is the right option for 

them. 

 

Sincerely, 

Reagan 

 


